[NWNW Letterhead]

Dear Commissioner Fish:

On behalf of the 11 member neighborhood associations in the Neighbors West Northwest Coalition, I am writing to let you know that this Board is very disappointed with the decision you and other Council members made to withdraw support for the City’s programs at the Hillside Center.  The Center’s programs served a large number of children, adults, and families across a wide geographic and socio-economic range.  The City’s decision strikes us as poor judgment and very short-sighted.

The Board has voted to request that you and your staff urgently attempt to secure other tenants or organizations to continue to operate the Center’s preschool and other educational and recreational programs, after the City’s default and withdrawl this coming September.  Time is very short.

Respectfully,

Kristen Shorey, President

Neighbors West Northwest Coalition Board

